
The King’s Academy: KS3 Curriculum Overview (2021-2): KS3 History 

Year 9 
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Challenges for Britain, 
Europe and the wider 
world – The Causes & 
Course of the First World 
War 
Students assess the MAIN 
long term & short term 
causes of WWI, evaluating 
where the responsibility 
for the outbreak of war lies 
& whether it was an 
avoidable war. They 
explore how trench war 
developed into stalemate; 
the efforts to achieve a 
breakthrough on the 
Western Front & the 
impact on soldiers. 

Challenges for Britain, 
Europe and the wider 
world – The End of the 
First World War and Peace 
Settlement 
Students examine the 
factors that led to the 
Allied victory on the 
Western Front; the entry 
of USA; war at sea; Home 
Front; new military tactics. 
They assess the aims & 
actions of the main leaders 
at the Paris Peace 
Conference to determine 
whether Versailles was a 
fair peace. 
 

Challenges for Britain, 
Europe and the wider 
world – The Causes of the 
Second World War & 
Appeasement 
Students explore the 
interwar period to assess 
the factors that lead to the 
rise of fascism in Europe; 
the World Depression; 
failure of League of 
Nations. They assess how 
far the outbreak of the 
Second World War was the 
result of aggression or the 
failure of appeasement. 
 

Challenges for Britain, 
Europe and the wider 
world – The Turning Points 
of the Second World War 
Students examine a series 
of key events of the 
Second World War in 
Europe and the Pacific in 
order to determine the key 
turning points of the 
conflict & how these major 
events impacted on the 
ultimate outcome. They 
assess whether the use of 
the atomic bomb by USA 
was the most responsible 
way to end the war 

Challenges for Britain, 
Europe and the wider 
world – The Holocaust 
Students trace the 
persecution of the Jews & 
other groups in Nazi 
Germany through the 
escalating discrimination of 
1930s. They examine the 
impact of the Second 
World War on the Jewish 
population of Europe, 
focusing on a case study of 
Auschwitz-Birkenau. They 
assess how successful the 
efforts to eliminate 
genocide have been since 
the Holocaust. 

Challenges for Britain, 
Europe and the wider 
world – The Cold War 
Students assess the 
strength of the Grand 
Alliance to examine the 
areas of potential post war 
conflict. They explore the 
division of Europe and 
increasing tension of the 
nuclear arms race. They 
examine key flashpoints 
such as Berlin & Cuba to 
assess how close the world 
came to direct superpower 
conflict. They evaluate why 
the Cold War came to an 
end & if the West won. 

Ho
w

 is
 th

is 
le

ar
ni

ng
 b

ei
ng

 a
ss

es
se

d?
 

 

Students are assessed in a 
range of formative 
methods that include 
retrieval tasks at the start 
of each lesson; homework 
assignments and lesson-
based verbal & written 
activities, using sources & 
interpretations. 
Summative assessment 
takes place at the 
conclusion of this unit with 
a factual knowledge test 
and extended written 
analysis of long & short 
term causes of WW1. 
 
End of Year exam topic 

Students are assessed in a 
range of formative 
methods that include 
retrieval tasks at the start 
of each lesson; homework 
assignments and lesson-
based verbal & written 
activities, using sources & 
interpretations. 
Summative assessment 
takes place at the 
conclusion of this unit with 
a source analysis test and 
extended written 
evaluation of the main 
factors that led to the 
Allied victory in WW1 
End of Year exam topic 

Students are assessed in a 
range of formative 
methods that include 
retrieval tasks at the start 
of each lesson; homework 
assignments and lesson-
based verbal & written 
activities, using sources & 
interpretations. 
Summative assessment 
takes place at the 
conclusion of this unit with 
a factual knowledge test 
and extended written 
analysis of role of 
appeasement in causing 
WW2. 
End of Year exam topic 

Students are assessed in a 
range of formative 
methods that include 
retrieval tasks at the start 
of each lesson; homework 
assignments and lesson-
based verbal & written 
activities, using sources & 
interpretations. 
Summative assessment 
takes place at the 
conclusion of this unit with 
a factual knowledge test 
and extended written 
evaluation of the main 
turning points that secured 
Allied victory. 
End of Year exam topic 

Students are assessed in a 
range of formative 
methods that include 
retrieval tasks at the start 
of each lesson; homework 
assignments and lesson-
based verbal & written 
activities, using sources & 
interpretations. 
Summative assessment 
takes place at the 
conclusion of this unit with 
a source analysis test and 
extended written 
evaluation of 
interpretations of 
responsibility for the 
Holocaust. 

Students are assessed in a 
range of formative 
methods that include 
retrieval tasks at the start 
of each lesson; homework 
assignments and lesson-
based verbal & written 
activities, using sources & 
interpretations. 
Summative assessment 
takes place at the 
conclusion of this unit with 
a factual knowledge test 
and extended written 
analysis of the most 
important factors for the 
end of the Cold War. 

 


